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June 13, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance establishing an appeal process for non-represented employees who dispute King County’s finding that they have been overpaid.  The ordinance only applies to non-represented employees because represented employees already have an appeal mechanism for overpayments as part of grievance processes in collective bargaining agreements.   

There are a total of 2,600 non-represented employees who comprise about 18.5 percent of the County’s workforce.  State law allows city and county governments to establish their own adjudicative appeal process for collecting overpayments, consistent with the Revised Code of Washington (RCW 49.48.210).  The proposed ordinance will provide an avenue of appeal for non-represented employees, while also ensuring that the County has a mechanism in place to fairly and diligently pursue the collection of overpayments.  Without a formal process established by ordinance, the County lacks the authority to recover funds by making deductions from a non-represented employee’s paycheck.  

The appeal process described in the ordinance allows an employee to be heard in a timely and efficient manner.  The initial determination of an overpayment of wages is made by a County agency or the Benefits, Payroll and Retirement Operations Section (BPROS) of the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD).  If an employee is dissatisfied with this initial determination, the employee may submit a written request to the director of FBOD to conduct an adjudicative proceeding based on the requirements of RCW 49.48.210.  Within 45 days of receiving the employee’s request, the director of FBOD shall conduct a hearing to review the employee’s challenge.  The director of FBOD will make a final decision within 30 days of the hearing and determine the amount of the overpayment, if any.  This order is considered final and concludes the overpayment appeal process.
The formal adjudicative process described in the ordinance is expected to only be used in those rare situations when an issue cannot be resolved at the lowest administrative level.  We are only aware of one instance, in 2011, in which a non-represented employee of Superior Court was overpaid approximately $1,000 and the employee disputed the overpayment and refused to pay back the County.  There was no adjudicative process in place at that time to resolve the matter and the repayment of those funds remains pending. 

This ordinance is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan.  The costs for administration are minimized because nearly all appeals will be handled at the lowest level and any adjudicative process is part of the ongoing responsibilities of current County staff or managers.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations at 206-263-9254.  

Sincerely, 



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff 
  			  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
 	   Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES
Mary Beth Short, Manager, Benefits, Payroll and Retirement Operations, FBOD,
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